
AGRICULTURAL EXTENSHDN SERVICE

NEW STAFF MEMBER

Mrs. Judy M. Groff has joined
the State 4~H Staff.

Mrs. Groff's title is Extension
4~H Specialist - Program Devel—
opment. Her duties include
working with county 4—H organi—
zations in the planning, imple-
mentation and evaluation of 4-H
programs. ' '

Mrs. Groff received her B.S. in
Home Economics from UNC—Greens—
boro in 1972 and her M.A.Ed.»

- from NCSU in 1976. She was a
trainee agent Guilford County in
1971. After temporary assign—'
ments in Forsyth and 'Davidson
Counties,. she joined the Polk
County staff in July, 1972. She-
WOrked in the_areas of 4-H and

‘ home economics in Polk County
for the past six years.

I Please join us in welcoming
Judy to the State 4—H Staff-

Roger J. Doherty

R-1~8, 42H Project Record, is
new available.‘ va3~15, 4-H——-—~—
Health Record, has been discon—_
tinued.
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LEADERSHOP~78 "INFO" NEEDED

We are looking forward to
enthusiastic participation at
Leadershop—78. To help us in
our planning, please send me a
list of the people who will be
,coming from your county or the
pre—registration forms by July 1.

Thearon T. McKinney

ROCKY MOUNTAIN SPOTTED FEVER

The Entomology Department has
prepared’ tWo talks that can be
used prior to your 4+Her's going
to camp. A three minute talk for
4-H members and an eight minute
talk for leaders are available.
For copies of the talks write:

Jane Coble
North CarOlina State University
'Box.5215
Raleigh NC 27650

or phone:

(919) 737—2697 or,
737—2703

Roger J. Doherty
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351w EAGLE ‘

Based on mail and conversations,
many leaders are ‘interested in
joining the North Carolina dele—
gation to Rock Eagle for the
Southern Region Leaders’ Forum.
Please encourage participation
through your leaders' associa-
tion. More specific "registra—
tion" information on the October
9m12 meeting will be sent later.

Thearon T. MCKinney

AQZQJFYES

Robin Kinton sends greetings
from Switzerland to all her
friends and sponsors in North
Carolina. Robin is one of three
International Four~H Youth Ex-
changees this year. Lance
Clough, Tyrrell County, is on
his way to Barbados, and Carol
Myers from Forsyth County is
training for her trip to Hungary,

Pauline E. Moore

VOLUNTEER JOB DESCRIPTION

A reprint of "The Valuable,
Vital Volunteer Job Description"

'(is enclosed with the newSletter.
The article appeared in the 1978
Spring edition of
Action Leadership, a quarterly
magazine published by the Na—
tional Center for Voluntary ac—
tion, 1214 16th St. NW, Washing—
ton, D.C. 20036. This article
might help when you update your
system of job descriptions.

Thearon T. McKinney

Voluntary

NEWS FROM COUNTIES

COLUMBUS COUNTY e— To raise
mondy for the 4—H camp fund and
to unite the 4—H clubs in a
common goal, we decided to pub—
lish a county 4—H cookbook.

Recipes were sent to the county
office by 4—H members, leaders
and interested citizens. Every
recipe submitted was used.

We printed 1,000 copies of the
cookbook. Leaders and members
helped collate and bind the
books.

The books were distributed to
the clubs to sell and the public
response was great. The cook~
books sold quickly, and we had
to print another 1,000 c0pies.

Awards were given to the out‘
standing salesperSOns and to the
top clubs. Beth goals - raising
money for the camp fund and
uniting the clubs — were met.

John E. Foil, Jr.

CURRITUCK COUNTY -— The 4~H
Council raised money by spon-
soring a flea market at a local
shopping center. This event also
'provided 4wH clubs and Extension

with an opportunity
Booth space was

group

homemakers
to raise money.
rented to any person or
for $3.

_ Local media provided publicity
for the event. This activity
exposed the 4-H program to the
entire community.

Ronnie Spach
Jessica Manning



STUDENTS INCORPORATED

Since 1969 more than 2500 youth
in Dona Anna County, New Mexico,
have received jobs, developed
work records, and earned more
than a half million dollars
through a unique program called
Students Incorporated. The pro—
gram is unique because the youth
work for Students Incorporated
rather than for the person or
business fOr whom the work is
performed.

Prime Sponsor Manpower Planners
with the organization that ad-
ministers CETA funds, have indi~
cated an interest in sponsoring
programs like Students Incorpo~
rated cooperatively with local
4~H organizations. Agents that
are interested in a program of
this nature should contact the
Prime Sponsor Manpower Planner
in their county. The May issue
of the 4—H News contained an
article, "CETA FUNDING FOR 4-H,"
that gives the name and address
of the people to contact.

Additional details about this
unique program are included in a
fact sheet enclosed with the 4~H
Coordinator's copy of the 4~H
News.

Charles E. Lewis

LOUISIANA EXCHANGE

Senior 4-H members in Acadia
Parish, Louisiana are-interested
in an exchange with about 25 or
30 senior 4-H'ers from North
Carolina during the summers of
1979 and 1980.

Acadia Parish is located in
the southweatern part of Louisi—
ana. According to Jerry Sisk,
Assistant County Agent, the
Acadian heritage is very evident
from the many French speaking
people of the area, the highly
praised French & Creole cooking
and the southern ~ style Cajun
hospitality.

If you are interested, write
Jerry Sisk, Assistant County
Agent, Acadia Parish, Louisiana
Cooperative Extension Service,
Louisiana State University &
A. & M. College, Crowley, LA.
70526.

Pauline E. Moore

"VOLUNTEER READERSHIP"

Enclosed with the newsletter
is a copy of ,"Volunteer Reader—
ship," a collection of books
dealing with volunteerism and
volunteer systems management.
It is “the spring collection of
NICOV's "The Basic Bookshelf”
which many of you expressed in~
terest during Milton Boyce's
presentation at Nag's Head.

Thearon T. McKinney

NOMINATIONS DUE

We look forward to honoring l4
outstanding volunteer leaders
from across the state during
the Leaders' Luncheon on Thurs—
day of "Congress Week.” Please
submit your nominations by July
1 so we can proceed with the
selection process and notify
those selected prior to Congress.

Thearon T. McKinney



1::1111311HELP::::::""

HELP: Did you receive
packets of the materials dis-
tributed during the ’program de—
velopment sesSions? Several
agents were given a set and then
mailed another. If you have two
copies, please return one copy.

if you are among the few
counties who have not received
any copies of the program devel~
opment materials, please let me
know.

Thearon T. McKinney

"SUN DAY”

Seven counties
Day" activities.
ties included a solar hot dog
cookout in Gates County and
solar displays at the county
courthouse and the public li—
brary in Stanley County.

reported "Sun
These activi—

We plan to provide you with
"Sun Day" information at an
earlier date next year to that
more counties will be able to
plan related activities.

Roger J. Doherty

ANNUAL 4~H ENROLLMENT REPORT

The Annual 4~H Youth Enrollment
form (ES~237) for the period
from October l, 1977 through
September 30, 1978 will be sent
to 4—H Coordinators on September
1. The form should be completed
and returned to the state 4—H
office by October 1, 1978.

two

-— LEADERSHOPW78

Agents should plan to reserve a
few days during the first week
of September to assemble the
required data and to ’complete
the report. The data that will
be collected this year is essen~
tially the same as last year's
data.

Charles E. Lewis
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